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PAA SPRING BOARD
MEETING 2010

By Ann Biddlecom, Secretary-Treasurer

PAA in Strong Financial Health as New Activities Underway

The PAA Board of Directors met on April 14th during the annual meeting in Dallas, Texas, with PAA President
Robert Mare presiding. The PAA is in strong financial health and now has two times its operating expenses in a re-
serve fund. Numerous activities related to the PAA Challenge Campaign are underway in government and public af-
fairs, publications, travel awards, training workshops and small research seed grants.

The Board meeting opened with the President’s report from Robert Mare. He noted that the Program Committee re-
ceived over 2,000 submissions for the annual meeting and pre-registration was at an all-time high at 1,564. Among
the 10 invited sessions were several co-sponsored with regional population associations representing Asia, Africa,
Canada and Mexico. Vice-President Sandra Hofferth reported that over 1,000 poster submissions were received for
consideration, and 507 poster presentations in seven sessions were organized. President-elect David Lam noted that
preparations were beginning for the 2011 meeting in Washington, D.C.

David Weir, Chair of the Finance Committee, described the strong financial health of PAA. Total operating expenses
in 2009 were $989,364 (including $271,055 for travel awards and other expenses under a Hewlett Foundation grant
to PAA and $120,554 in activities supported by the PAA Challenge Campaign). The year ended with ordinary in-
come exceeding expenses. The PAA Reserve Fund consists primarily of unrestricted funds in an investment account
managed by Vanguard Asset Management Services. The value of this fund increased from about $1.2 million at the
end of 2008 to about $1.6 million at the end of 2009, due primarily to the recovery of the stock market. The PAA
Board has set a goal of having a reserve fund equal to twice the annual operating expenses and we are currently at
about that level. The Board will monitor this ratio and consider a plan for withdrawal and expenditure if it exceeds
three years of annual expenses.

The Board passed a motion to increase meeting registration fees for regular members in 2011 from $142 to $150 to
maintain their value in real terms. New non-member rates were set at the Fall 2009 Board meeting and will take ef-
fect in 2011. The Board also passed a motion to continue to maintain unrestricted reserve funds in a money market
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account at about 10% of annual operating budget expenses to cover any year-to-year budget deficits and to continue
the policy initiated for the 2010 Operating Budget of a fixed, regular draw on the PAA Reserve Fund in the amount
of $35,000 as part of its annual operating budget.

The Finance Committee’s report was followed by Secretary-Treasurer Ann Biddlecom’s presentation of operating
budgets for 2010-2013 that project small surpluses or deficits of no greater than 2% of operating expenses. She
noted uncertainties for budget lines for revenue from the annual meetings, membership fees, a switch for Demogra-
phy to a commercial publisher and the PAA Challenge Campaign, and expenses from annual meetings, Demography
and the PAA Challenge Campaign activities.

Membership Committee chair Jacqueline Darroch described membership trends (we stand at 2,782 as of January
2010). The Board approved a proposal developed by Membership Committee member Jennifer Glick to launch an
online survey of PAA members (and colleagues who recently dropped their membership) to understand better mem-
bership characteristics, dynamics and preferences for PAA activities to undertake.

Mary Jo Hoeksema, Director of Government and Public Affairs, described numerous PAA activities over the past
year, including two Hill briefings that featured PAA member research (one on the impact of climate change in urban
areas and the other—to be re-scheduled because of the February snow storm—on how the economic downturn in the
U.S. is affecting families), eight fact sheets, a Congressional Research Service seminar on the Health and Retirement
Study, plans for a AAAS policy fellowship and over 20 Congressional courtesy visits made by PAA members in
March 2010. She also summarized fiscal year appropriations, budget requests and personnel changes for federal
agencies of interest to PAA.

Eleanor Weis, a development specialist assisting PAA to raise $1 million dollars in member matching funds, reported
on progress made in the PAA Challenge Campaign and plans for 2010. PAA members have contributed over
$250,000 thus far, including bequests from two individuals. Gifts have also been made by PAA members in honor
of colleagues (four of whom were honored at the annual meeting in Dallas). The funds support a wide range of ac-
tivities (e.g., the Hill briefings, training workshops at the annual meeting, travel awards, a research seed grant pro-
gram, supplemental pages in Demography), all of which are described on the PAA website and in PAA Affairs.
Because PAA members are spread out geographically, plans are underway for small gatherings of members to meet
together to talk about the PAA Challenge Campaign and their visions for PAA.

Finally, following an extensive process ably led by Linda Martin, Chair of the Publications Committee, the Board
approved Springer Publishing as the commercial publisher to produce Demography. Detailed, written reports from
the Committee on Population Statistics, International Outreach Committee, Demography Editor Ken Land and sev-
eral awards committees were also shared. What is not fully captured in this brief report from the Board meeting is
the long list of PAA members who volunteered their time and talent to make all of the PAA activities and achieve-
ments described above happen. A full list of PAA colleagues serving on the Board and various committees in 2010
is on the PAA website (and a re-designed, user-friendly PAA website will soon be launched).

PAA is soliciting applications for the position of
Secretary-Treasurer 2011-2014.

Term begins July 1, 2011 and ends June 30, 2014.

If interested, please contact Ms. Stephanie Dudley,
PAA Executive Director, at Stephanie @ popassoc.org for details.
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PAA FINANCIAL STATEMENT

Population Association of America, Inc. Statements of Financial Position

as of December 31, 2009 2009 2008
Assets
Current assets
Cash $ 38,220 $ 87,212
Accounts receivable 784 480
Prepaid expenses 37,843 37,588
Marketable securities 2,703,429 2,583,159
2,780,276 2,708,439
Property and equipment, at cost
Furniture and fixtures 3,384 3,384
Office equipment 29,149 29,149
Accumulated depreciation (31,182) (30,506)
Total Property, net 1,351 2,027
Other assets
Security deposits 1977 1977
Total Assets $2,783,604 $2,712,443
Liabilities and net assets
Current liabilities
Accounts payable and accrued expenses $ 9,723 $ 13,449
Deferred dues, meeting and subscription income 172,259 188,868
181,982 202,317
Net assets
Unrestricted
Unrestricted 1,258,305 880,078
Board designated 179,397 107,108
1,437,702 987,086
Temporarily restricted 1,163,920 1,523,040
Total net assets 2,601,622 2,510,126
Total liabilities and net assets $2,783,604 $2,712,443

Additional details available from the PAA Office
KOSITZKA, WICKS AND COMPANY

GOVERNMENT AND PUBLIC AFFAIRS UPDATE

Appropriations Update: Fiscal Year 2011

On February 1, 2010, President Obama released his proposed Fiscal Year (FY) 2011 budget. Despite recommending
a “freeze” on domestic non-defense discretionary spending, agencies important to the PAA fared well. Of course, the
president’s budget request marks only the beginning of the FY 2011 appropriations deliberations. Next, Congress
considers the president’s proposed budget request. Between now and July, committees in the U.S. House of Repre-
sentatives and Senate will hold hearings, review the proposal, and make their own recommendations regarding fund-
ing for all federal agencies. Ideally, both chambers will vote and pass reconciled versions of all 12 appropriations

bills before FY 2011 begins on October 1, 2010.
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As the FY 2011 appropriations bills proceed through the legislative process, the PAA Office of Government and Pub-
lic Affairs will issue action alerts when key votes occur.

FY 2011 Budget Request: PAA/APC Agencies of Interest

National Institutes of Health (NIH)

The President’s FY 2011 budget asks the National Institutes of Health (NTH) receive $32 billion, a $1 billion (3.2%)
increase over FY10. According to NIH, the request would allow the agency to increase the total number of Research
Project Grants from 35,030 in FY 10 to 35,202 in FY 2011 and provide an inflationary increase of two percent for
non-competing continuations

Census Bureau

The Administration requests approximately $1.3 billion for the U.S. Census Bureau in FY2011. Although this fund-
ing is $6 billion less than the agency received in FY 2010, it is consistent given the cyclical nature of the Census Bu-
reau’s budget.

In FY 2011, the Census Bureau will be concluding its work on Census 2010. Specifically, the agency will be pro-
cessing and tabulating Census 2010 data, publishing state population totals for congressional apportionment, con-
ducting post-census evaluation activities, and closing Local Census Offices and Regional Census Centers. Census
2010 is not completed until these operations have been fully conducted.

Other initiatives proposed under the president’s budget include $44 million to begin the process of increasing the
ACS sample size from its current 2.9 million housing units to 3.5 million housing units, and $5 million to improve
the official poverty measure.

National Center for Health Statistics

The president proposes $161.8 million for the National Center for Health Statistics (NCHS), a significant $23 mil-
lion (16.5%) increase over the agency’s FY 2010 funding level. This additional funding, if approved, would allow
NCHS to expand the National Health Interview Survey (NHIS) from 35,000 households to 43,000 households and
collect at least a full 12 months of core birth and death data from vital records. In addition, the president requests $8
million to support states and territories in adopting the 2003 standard birth certificate and/or implementing Web-
based electronic birth records, and $3 million to help “gradually phase in” electronic death records (EDRs) using a
50-50 cost sharing mechanism with the states.

National Science Foundation

The president requested $7.4 billion for the National Science Foundation (NSF), an 8% increase over FY 2010. The
Social, Behavioral and Economic (SBE) Sciences directorate goes to $268.8 million, up 5.3 percent. Program prior-
ities in the agency’s budget include $64 million for the Advanced Technological Education (ATE) program, which
supports new and enhanced two-year college programs that educate technicians for the high-technology workforce
and $158 million for the Graduate Research Fellowship program and $209 million for the Faculty Career Develop-
ment program.

United States Agency for International Development

The Obama administration is proposing $715.7 million for bilateral and multilateral international family planning
and reproductive health (FP/RH) assistance—a $67 million increase (10%) above the FY 2010 appropriations level.
If appropriated by Congress, the proposed funding level would represent the largest amount of funding for interna-
tional FP/RH programs—not accounting for inflation—ever approved. It would also reflect a $252 million—or 54
percent—increase in funding in the three years since FY 2008.

PAA is supporting the Administration’s request for all of these agencies. However, as members of the Ad Hoc Group
for Medical Research, PAA is supporting the coalition’s recommendation that NIH receive $35 billion in FY 2011.
The coalition believes a portion of the funds from the economic stimulus bill, set to expire next year, should be ac-
counted for in the agency’s funding base.
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Table 1. FY 2011 Proposed Budgets for Federal Agencies Important to PAA

Agency FY 11 Final President’s Budget Difference from FY 10 % Change
NIH $32 billion $1 billion 3%
Census Bureau $1.3 billion —$6 billion —82%
NCHS $161.8 million $23 million 16%
NSF $7.4 billion $600 million 8 %
AID FP/RH $715.7 million $67 million 10%
Agency News

NICHD, Meeting with Dr. Guttmacher—On February 4, a delegation of former PAA Presidents, Sara McLana-
han, Kathleen Harris, and Charlie Hirschman, and PAA members, Jim Walker, Jason Boardman, and Linda Jacob-
sen, attended a meeting with Dr. Guttmacher. The purpose of this meeting was to welcome Dr. Guttmacher, describe
ongoing research activities and recent advances, and discuss the vital role NICHD plays in supporting the popula-
tion research field.

OSTP Associate Director Nominated—On March 22, President Obama announced his intent to nominate Carl
Wieman, Ph.D., to be Associate Director for Science at the Office of Science and Technology Policy (OSTP). Dr.
Wieman currently divides his time between the University of British Columbia and the University of Colorado.

CDC Management Announcement—On December 28, 2009, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention an-
nounced formally its reorganization. As part of this reorganization, NCHS was moved from one of the defunct coor-
dinating centers to a new Office of Surveillance, Epidemiology, and Laboratory Services (OSELS) and given direct
reporting authority to the CDC Director through the CDC Deputy Director. On February 24, PAA and APC sent a
letter (www.popassoc.org/GPACCommunications) to Dr. Frieden, alerting him to PAA’s interests in NCHS and ex-
pressing optimism for its future under the new management configuration.

Legislative Update
Census reform bill moves—On April 28, the Senate Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs

adopted S.3167, Census Oversight Efficiency and Management Reform Act of 2010. The bill was introduced by Sen-
ators Carper (D-DE) and Coburn (R-OK) both members of the Committee.

Congresswoman Carolyn Maloney (D-NY)), Chair of the Joint Economic Committee, and Congressman Charlie Dent
(R-PA) are the House sponsors. The bill has been endorsed by all former living directors of the U.S. Census Bureau.
PAA and APC has joined almost 15 organizations, endosing the legislation.

The primary objective of the bill is to make the Director of the Census Bureau a presidential term appointment of
five years, with the 10-year decennial cycle split into two, five-year phases. The legislation would also increase the
independence of the Census Bureau Director by granting the agency direct reporting authority to the Secretary of the
Department of Commerce. In addition, the agency would be allowed to share budget requests and other information
with Congress without prior approval from the Commerce Department. The bill would not go into effect until 2012.

More information about the bill, as introduced, is available at: http://carper.senate.gov/press/record.cfm?id=323440

PAA in Washington, DC
PAA/APC delegation meetings in Washington, D.C.—On March 1 and 2, ten members of the Population Associ-

ation of America and Association of Population Centers went to Washington, DC to express support for federal agen-
cies that support the population sciences and educate policy-makers about recent population research activities and
advances. The delegation conducted over 20 meetings with congressional and federal officials over two days. The
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delegation also presented the 2010 Excellence in Public Service Award to former Director of the National Institute
of Child Health and Human Development, Dr. Duane Alexander.

Pictures are available at:_http://www.popassoc.org/PA AMembersGoToWashington

Congressional Briefings

On April 9, the PAA sponsored a briefing on Capitol Hill, “Hot Times in the City: The Impact of Climate Change in
an Increasingly Urban World.” The briefing discussed population growth in urban areas and the impact climate
change may have on those communities. The panelists were:

* Dr. Mark Montgomery, State University of New York-Stony Brook & Population Council
* Dr. Deborah Balk, City University of New York Institute for Demographic Research

* Dr. Brian O’Neill, Institute for the Study of Society and Environment at the National Center for Atmospheric
Research

* Ms. Juliet Eilperin, the Washington Post moderated the briefing.

Presentations and photos are available at: http://www.popassoc.org/Congressional Activities

Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (H.R. 3590, PL. 111-148)—On March 23, President Obama
signed into law the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (H.R. 3590, P.L. 111-148). The bill contained
several provisions related to medical research.

* Establishes within the NIH Office of the Director a "Cures Acceleration Network" to award grants and con-
tracts "to accelerate the development of high need cures, including through the development of medical prod-
ucts and behavioral therapies";

* Re-designates the NIH National Center on Minority Health and Health Disparities as the National Institute
on Minority Health and Health Disparities;

* Amends the Public Health Service Act so that the director of the NIH Office of Women's Health Research
will report directly to the NIH director;

* Establishes the Patient-Centered Outcomes Research Institute, a non-government, non-profit corporation to
support research, evidence synthesis, and dissemination of research findings on "the manner in which dis-
eases, disorders, and other health conditions can effectively and appropriately be prevented, diagnosed,
treated, monitored and managed," funded through a newly established Patient-Centered Outcomes Research
Trust Fund;

¢ Includes numerous provisions establishing task forces, working groups, or committees to coordinate with or
advise NIH on specific research issues, as well as provisions to encourage, authorize, or expand research on
pain, postpartum depression, congenital heart disease, breast cancer in young women, and emergency care.

» Requires the Secretary of Health and Human Services, no later than two years after the enactment of the Act,
to ensure that any federally conducted or supported health care or public health program, activity, or survey
collects and reports specified demographic data on health disparities, specifically:

—Data on race, ethnicity, sex, primary language, and disability status;

—Data at the smallest geographic level such as state, local, or institutional levels if such data can be
aggregated;

—Sufficient data to generate statistically reliable estimate by facial, ethnic, sex, primary language, and dis-
ability status subgroups; and

—Any other data deemed appropriate by the secretary to help understand health disparities.
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JOBS! JOBS! JOBS!

Cornell University: Associate or Full Professor, Demography or Population Studies

The Department of Policy Analysis and Management in the College of Human Ecology at Cornell University is seek-
ing an Associate or Full Professor in Demography or Population Studies. The position will involve 50% research and
50% teaching in demography or population studies. There will be opportunities to advise and teach undergraduate and
graduate students in the Department of Policy Analysis and Management and to work with graduate students in allied
doctoral fields (e.g., Sociology, Development Sociology, and Human Development) in the University community.

This position is in an applied multidisciplinary department with core concentrations in the areas of family and so-
cial welfare, health, and consumer policy. Faculty members are drawn from economics, sociology, health services,
public policy, and other related multidisciplinary fields. The department offers a bachelor’s degree and Ph.D. in pub-
lic policy and a master’s degree in health administration. The research environment offers ample opportunity for fac-
ulty collaborations, both within the department and across the university as part of the NICHD-funded Cornell
Population Program.

Application deadline is September 1, 2010 or until position is filled. Send vita and samples of written work to:
Daniel T. Lichter, Co-Chair, Demography Search Committee, Mailbox 32, Department of Policy Analysis & Man-
agement, 119 MVR Hall, Cornell University, Ithaca, NY 14853-4401. Phone: 607-255-1961. Fax: 607-255-4071.

Qualifications: A Ph.D. in Sociology, Demography or allied social science field (e.g., Human Development or Pub-
lic Policy) is required. Candidates should have a strong multidisciplinary and applied orientation, with interests in
policy-relevant empirical research and teaching in the area of demography and demographic behavior. Areas of par-
ticular interest include population health, aging and life course, family demography, poverty and inequality, and im-
migration. A demonstrated record of external funding is expected.

Rank and Salary: Tenure-track faculty, senior rank. Salary is negotiable, depending on rank, experience, and quali-
fications. Competitive benefits package.

Cornell University, located in Ithaca, New York, is an inclusive, dynamic, and innovative Ivy League university and
New York’s land-grant institution. Its staff, faculty, and students impart an uncommon sense of larger purpose and
contribute creative ideas and best practices to further the university’s mission of teaching, research, and outreach.

Cornell University is an equal opportunity, affirmative action educator and employer.

University of Colorado Boulder: Post-Doctoral Position, Department of Sociology

The Institute of Behavioral Science (IBS) and the Department of Sociology at the University of Colorado Boulder
seek a Postdoctoral Research Associate for a two-year position that can begin as early as August 15, 2010. Funding
is secured for this full time 12 month position for two years including full benefits. The candidate will have an of-
fice in the new IBS building locating in the center of the University of Colorado Campus.

The goal of the position is to continue to bridge interdisciplinary work between the social sciences and genetics. The
successful candidate will contribute to ongoing studies in the area of gene-environment interplay related to complex
health outcomes and health-related behaviors. Specifically, the candidate will be expected to: 1) co-lead data man-
agement and statistical analysis of genomewide data obtained from sibling pairs from the National Longitudinal
Study of Adolescent Health, the Framingham Heart Study, and other longitudinal studies that are currently collect-
ing genetic information; 2) contribute to and co-author research papers from this project; 3) teach one course (of
their choosing) per year in the department of sociology.

The candidate should have strong methodological skills, experience in working with large survey data sets, strong
interest in this specific area of research, and some experience with behavioral genetic and/or molecular genetic mod-
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eling is desirable. A Ph.D. in sociology, demography, economics, public health, epidemiology, or related discipline
is required.

Screening will begin April 15, 2010 and will continue until position is filled (ed note: at press time, the position re-
mains unfilled). The application must include a cover letter in which the applicant describes their experience (or in-
terests) in gene-environment interplay research, a current CV, one sample paper (co-authored papers are acceptable),
and list of three references (recommendations will be requested later).

Applications are to be submitted on-line:

1) Visit the following link: https://www.jobsatcu.com

2) Click on “Search Postings” on the upper left side of the page.
3) Under “Job Posting Number” enter: 809746

The University of Colorado is committed to diversity and equality in education and employment; and conducts back-
ground checks on all final applicants being considered for employment.

For more information please contact:
Jason Boardman, Ph.D.

Department of Sociology

University of Colorado

219 Ketchum Hall, 327 UCB
Boulder, CO 80309-0327

Email: boardman(@colorado.edu

SCHOLARSHIPS AND OTHER FUNDING ANNOUNCEMENTS

Announcement of the Beale Scholarship

The family of Calvin L. Beale, a long time member of the Economic Research Service, U.S. Department of Agricul-
ture, has created an award in his memory at the University of Wisconsin-Madison where Mr. Beale received his mas-
ter’s degree in 1981. This award honors Calvin’s strong partnership and advocacy of the University of
Wisconsin-Madison, and, its top ranking Sociology Program.

The Calvin L. Beale Endowment for Graduate Awards in Sociology will be used to assist students pursuing advanced
work in sociology, particularly those interested in demography, the sociology of rural life and related subfields of the
Departments of Sociology and Community and Environmental Sociology. The stipend could be used for tuition as-
sistance, travel and fees related to conferences and symposia and other professional development opportunities. The
Department of Sociology will administer this award through the interdepartmental awards committee. For many
years, Mr. Beale was the Senior Demographer at the Economic Research Service, U.S. Department of Agriculture.
His research focused on rural population trends, regional studies and ethnic minorities. His family hopes that this en-
dowment will perpetuate in some way the spirit of their uncle who fervently believed that understanding the people
behind the statistics is the very essence of sociological research.

The family has asked that we share the news of this fund and invite you to share your story, personal connection or
gift of support. To share your story or connection, please contact Glenn Fuguitt (fuguitt@ssc.wisc.edu) or Katherine
Curtis (kcurtis@ssc.wisc.edu) at the UW Department of Community and Environmental Sociology. To learn more
about supporting this fund, we invite you to visit the UW Sociology website at http:/www.ssc.wisc.edu/soc/giving.
For direct assistance or more information about the endowment, please contact Jennifer Karlson at the University of
Wisconsin Foundation at 608.262.7225 or jennifer.karlson@uwfoundation.wisc.edu.
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Travel Awards for the 2011 Population Association of America Annual Meeting

With support from the Hewlett Foundation, the Rockefeller Foundation, and the PAA Campaign Fund, PAA will
award travel grants to scholars from countries in the developing world (Africa, Asia, Latin America, Middle East) or
Eastern Europe to attend the Annual Meeting in Washington, DC, March 31-April 2, 2011. These grants cover the
costs of round-trip transportation (including an optional stopover at a population research or training institution in
North America for collaborative work), hotel and food expenses during the PAA meetings, membership and regis-
tration fees. Eligibility criteria are: resident of a country in these regions; not currently receiving an international
salary; not currently enrolled in Western graduate degree program; and did not receive a PAA travel award in the pre-
vious two years. In selecting recipients, priority will be given to applicants who appear on the meeting program, with
highest priority to sole or first authors of papers. Applications from African scholars are especially encouraged. The
deadline for submitting a paper or abstract for presentation at the meeting is September 17, 2010, and the deadline
for applying for a travel award is December 1, 2010. (CANDIDATES WILL TYPICALLY NEED TO APPLY FOR
A TRAVEL GRANT BEFORE LEARNING IF THEIR PAPER HAS BEEN ACCEPTED FOR PRESENTATION.)
For more information on the meeting, travel awards and application forms visit the PAA website, www.popassoc.org,

or email stephanie(@popassoc.org.

Funding Available: The National Campaign to Prevent Teen and Unplanned Pregnancy

The National Campaign to Prevent Teen and Unplanned Pregnancy will be awarding small, researcher-initiated
grants of approximately $30,000 to $40,000 each, to fund original research and publication in a peer-reviewed jour-
nal based on newly available, nationally representative survey data. The data represent unmarried 18 to 29 year old
men and women, and provide extensive information on their knowledge, attitudes, behavior and beliefs as they re-
late to sexual activity and contraception.

For further information, please contact Kelleen Kaye, Senior Director of Research by email (kkaye@thenc.org) or
phone: 202-478-8512.

Workshop & Research Grant: Health Politics in an Interconnected World
Berlin, December 1-5, 2010
Deadline for paper submission: September 3, 2010

Workshop: Up to 50 successful applicants will be invited to discuss their research on health politics with prominent
scholars in Berlin. Applicants should be young (up to five years past PhD) scholars, journalists, and activists. Travel
and accommodation will be covered for successful applicants.

Research Grant: Workshop participants will be eligible for three, three-month fellowships for research in Berlin. The
grant includes a monthly stipend of EUR 1,000 plus accommodation. Winners will be invited to join a follow-up
workshop in Berlin in 2011.

Organized by the Irmgard Coninx Foundation, the Social Science Research Center Berlin (WZB), and Humboldt-
University Berlin. For details, visit http://www.irmgard-coninx-stiftung.de.

CALLS FOR PAPERS

Call for Papers: In Memoriam of Professor Daniel J. Hogan, A Special Issue of Population and Environment
Guest Editors Roberto do Carmo, University of Campinas, Brazil; Eduardo Marandola Jr., University of Campinas,
Brazil; Alex de Sherbinin, Columbia University, USA

The population and environment research community recently lost a wonderful leader, colleague and mentor when
Daniel Hogan passed away in April. Professor Hogan was part of the Institute of Philosophy and Human Sciences
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(IFCH) at the University of Campinas (Unicamp), Brazil. Distinguished in the field of demography, he served as
Provost for Graduate Studies from 2002 to 2005. He was also a member of the Brazilian Academy of Sciences,
former president of Brazilian Population Association (ABEP) and served as Professor and Founding Researcher
of the Unicamp Population Studies Center (NEPO) and the Environmental Studies Center (NEPAM). Hogan was
also an active member of the International Union for the Scientific Study of Population (IUSSP), the Population
Geography commission of the International Geographical Union (IGU), and Population & Environment’s edito-
rial board.

In recognition of Dr. Hogan’s many contributions to the field, the editorial board of Population & Environment has
agreed to dedicate a special issue to his memory. The guest editors for this issue will be Roberto do Carmo (IFCH,
NEPO, Unicamp), Eduardo Marandola (NEPO, Unicamp), and Alex de Sherbinin (CIESIN, Columbia University).
The editors are soliciting original research papers by former students or colleagues of Dr. Hogan, those who were in-
fluenced by his work, or by Brazilian and Latin American colleagues more generally. Contributions, within the broad
framework of population-environment studies, may address the spatial distribution of population, migration, urban-
ization, water use, deforestation, climate change, vulnerability and risk. The editors also welcome contributions by
demographers outside these themes who were influenced by Dr. Hogan’s work. Submissions must be in English
and adhere to the journal guidelines, which can be viewed at the following URL: http://www.springer.com/social+
sciences/population+studies/journal/11111.

Submissions should be accompanied by a letter outlining the connection between the paper (or the author) and Dr.
Hogan’s work or legacy. The submission deadline is November 30, 2010. Please write Dr. Roberto do Carmo with
any questions: roberto@nepo.unicamp.br. All submissions should be submitted via the online submission system:

http://www.editorialmanager.com/poen/

Call for Papers: Access to Care and Factors that Impact Access, Patients as Partners in Care, and Changing
Roles of Health Providers
Papers sought For Research Annual, Research in the Sociology of Health Care (v29)

Papers dealing with macro-level system issues and micro-level issues involving access to care, factors that impact
access, patients as partners in care and changing roles of health providers are sought. This includes examination
of the impact of access to care on health, factors that impact access to care such as racial/ethnic, social, demo-
graphic and structural sources, papers that discuss changing patterns of care and changing patterns of interaction
between patients and providers of care and papers that look at changing roles of health care providers within the
health care delivery system. Papers that focus on linkages to policy, population concerns and either patients
or providers of care as ways to meet health care needs of people both in the US and in other countries would be
welcome.

The focus can relate to issues of consumers of health care services, providers of such services or a policy perspec-
tive. Papers that raise issues of the availability of services, access to those services, quality of services and the role
of government in services provision would all be appropriate. For papers examining social sources of differences in
health and health care delivery systems in other countries, the focus could be on issues of delivery systems in those
countries and ways in which revisions and changes impact health or health care, especially if those are then also re-
lated to broader concerns in health care in the US or other countries as well.

The volume will contain 10 to 14 papers, generally between 20 and 40 pages in length. Send completed manuscripts
or detailed outlines for review by February 1, 2011. For an initial indication of interest in outlines or abstracts, please
contact the same address by January 5th, 2011. Send to: Jennie Jacobs Kronenfeld, Sociology Program, School of
Social and Family Dynamics, Box 873701, Arizona State University, Tempe, AZ 85287-3701 (phone 480 965-8053;
email, Jennie.Kronenfeld@asu.edu). Initial inquiries can be by email.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

NCHS Celebrates S0th Anniversary with the 2010 National Conference on Health Statistics, August 1618,
Washington, DC

For 50 years, the National Center for Health Statistics (NCHS) has served as the Nation’s principal health statistics
agency compiling statistical information to guide actions and policies to improve the health of our people. Over the
years, the data collected on births, deaths, marriages, divorces, family formation, health status, risk behaviors, health
care, and numerous other topics have spawned countless demographic research projects and dissertations, not to
mention PAA Presidential addresses. The vital records, in-person interviews and collection of biomarker data have
served as benchmarks for many of the other important demographic surveys in the field today and historically.

NCHS was established as an organization in the Public Health Service in 1960 through a merging of the National
Health Survey and the National Office of Vital Statistics. Since 1987, NCHS has been part of the Centers for Dis-
ease Control and Prevention. Additionally, NCHS is one of the 13 “principal statistical agencies” of the U.S. Federal
Government.

Population scientists are well acquainted with many of the NCHS data systems. The National Vital Statistics System
(NVSS) forms the core of what we know about births and deaths in the U.S., with the National Survey of Family
Growth providing context for the changes seen in areas such as teen births and infant mortality. Data from the NVSS
permit the Census Bureau to make intercensual population estimates. The National Health and Nutrition Examina-
tion Survey (NHANES) has led the way among surveys collecting biomarker data with its physical exams in mobile
examination centers. The National Health Interview Survey (NHIS) not only provides information on the health sta-
tus of the U.S. population, but has been in the forefront of methodological research vital to all surveys such as the
recent research estimating the number of cell phone-only households. The National Health Care Surveys have been
critical in measuring disparities in the use and quality of health care and the effects of policy changes. While the data
collection programs have evolved over the years, the founders of NCHS and of its data systems showed remarkable
foresight in how to monitor and understand the health of the U.S. population.

Join NCHS in celebrating 50 years at the 2010 National Conference on Health Statistics, August 16—18, Washing-
ton D. C. (http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/events/nchs.htm). The Conference will offer a day of hands-on and educational
workshops for data users. Two days of scientific sessions will address major issues in health statistics and bring to-
gether key researchers and policy makers. It is an opportunity to hear about what is in the future for NCHS and to
talk to senior staff of the Center.

Contact: Virginia S. Cain, Ph.D., vcain@cdc.gov

Penn State’s 18th Annual Symposium on Family Issues: Early Adulthood in a Family Context

Penn State’s 18th Annual Symposium on Family Issues will be held October 12—13, 2010 on the University Park
campus. The 2010 symposium is co-organized with the National Center for Family and Marriage Research
(NCFMR): http://ncfmr.bgsu.edu.

Early adulthood (ages 18-24) is a period characterized by social-emotional, cognitive and physical development, ev-
idenced in increasing autonomy from parents, financial independence, romantic relationship involvement, and tran-
sitions into parenthood. It is a critical life period because the timing and sequencing of these developments set the
stage for later health and well-being as well as for future psychological development, achievement, and family and
intimate relationship experiences. Young adults often require substantial support from their families of origin to suc-
cessfully accomplish the many developmental tasks of this period. Although family formation is increasingly de-
layed, some men and women do marry or become parents early, and others form romantic relationships.
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The first goal of the 2010 symposium is to advance understanding of the influence of the family of origin on young
adults’ lives—recognizing the increasing diversity and complexity of the family. Family resources and constraints
with respect to economic, social, and human capital will be considered, as will the nature and extent of young adults’
responsibilities to their families of origin. The second goal is to build our knowledge about family formation and sta-
bility in early adulthood, given delays in the timing of marriage for most young adults. Two additional themes in-
clude diversity in young adult development and the role of the broader economic climate.

Fifteen top scholars will present the contemporary context of young adulthood, key elements of parent-child rela-
tionships that facilitate successful transitions during young adulthood, trajectories of romantic and sexual relation-
ships, timing and family contexts of fertility, how the study of emerging adulthood has advanced and where it needs
to go.

Lead speakers include: Rick Settersten of Oregon State, Karen Fingerman of Purdue, Peggy C. Giordano of Bowl-
ing Green State University, Kathy Edin of Harvard, and Jeffrey Arnett (originator of the theory of emerging adult-
hood) of Clark University.

The Symposium is supported annually by a grant from the Eunice Kennedy Shriver National Institute for Child
Health and Human Development, as well as departments and centers at Penn State. For more information and to reg-
ister, visit http://www.pop.psu.edu/events/symposium/2010.htm

For assistance, contact Carolyn Scott at css7@psu.edu.

New NCHS Data Briefs on Nursing Home Care
The National Center for Health Statistics (NCHS) released two new data briefs which provide valuable information
about nursing home resident needs, care quality, and potential opportunities for prevention.

“Potentially Preventable Emergency Department Visits by Nursing Home Residents: United States, 2004” finds that
in 2004, 8 percent of U.S. nursing home residents had an emergency department (ED) visit in the past 90 days.
Among nursing home residents with an ED visit in the past 90 days, 40 percent had a potentially preventable ED
visit. Injuries from falls were the most common conditions accounting for potentially preventable ED visits by nurs-
ing home residents. Nursing home residents who had a potentially preventable ED visit in the past 90 days had
shorter lengths of stay and more medications. To view this data brief, visit http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/data/databriefs/
db33.htm.

“Prevalence and Management of Pain, by Race and Dementia among Nursing Home Residents: United States, 2004”
finds that in 2004 about one-quarter of nursing home residents reported or showed signs of pain. Forty-four percent
of nursing home residents with pain received neither standing orders for pain medication nor special services for
pain management (i.e., appropriate pain management). Among residents with dementia and pain, nonwhite residents
were more likely than white residents to lack appropriate pain management. To view this data brief, visit
http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/data/databriefs/db30.htm.

The data source for both data briefs is the 2004 National Nursing Home Survey (NNHS), a periodic nationally rep-
resentative survey of nursing homes in the United States. The survey provides information on nursing homes, the
services they provide, the staffs they employ, and the residents they serve. To see other NCHS products using NNHS
data, visit http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nnhs/nnhs products.htm.

Public use micro-data files and documentation are available at http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nnhs/nnhs questionnaires.
htm#public use.

To get updates on new NCHS products, sign up for the NCHS Long-Term Care Listserv at http:/www.cdc.
gov/nchs/nhcs/longterm listserv.htm or visit our website at: http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nhes.htm.
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PAA 2010 Annual Meeting Poster Session Winners

Poster Session 1
“Rates and Characteristics of Un-Vaccinated Children in the United States: Reaching Parents Who Choose Not to
Vaccinate Their Children” ¢ Laura Blakeslee, University of Wisconsin at Madison

“Too Much Family Revised” ¢« Maya Judd, Brown University; Alessandra Gribaldo, Brown University; David
Kertzer, Brown University

“Education, Work, Job and Life Satisfaction, and Transition to First Marriage in Korea: A Gender Comparison” ¢
Yean-Ju Lee, University of Hawaii at Honolulu

“Racial and Ethnic Disparities in Health Across the Life Span in the United States and England” ¢ Melissa L. Mar-
tinson, Columbia University

“The Fertility Response to September 11th” « Matt Ruther, University of Pennsylvania

“Fathers’ Involvement with Nonresident Children: Comparing Estimates from the American Time Use Survey and Na-
tional Survey of Family Growth” ¢ Betsy Thorn, University of Maryland; Brittany S. McGill, University of Maryland

Poster Session 2
“A Dynamic Model of Friendship Choice, Academia Achievement and Race” ¢ Jennifer Flashman, University of
Oxford

“Migration and the Schooling of Left-Behind Children in China” ¢ Lin Guo, University at Albany, State University
of New York (SUNY)

“The Role of Father’s Masculinity on Relationship Transitions” ¢ Kristy Krivickas, Bowling Green State University
“The Gendered Work Orientations of Working and Middle Class Cohabiting Couples”
* Amanda J. Miller, Ohio State University

“Racial Segregation in Muslim Congregations: Evidence from 11 Metropolitan Areas Across the United States” ¢
Catharine D. Tucker, Pennsylvania State University

Poster Session 3
“Gender, Gender Role Attitudes and Migration Motives-Sweden 1999-2000” ¢ Maria Branden, Stockholm
University

“Effects of Built Environment on Obesity: Using a Propensity Score Approach to Assess Selection and Casual In-
fluences” * Barbara Brown, University of Utah; Jessie Fan, University of Utah; Ikuho Yamada, University of Utah;
Cathleen Zick, University of Utah

Who Gets Married in Australia? The Economic and Social Determinants of a Transition into First Marriage
2001-2006” = Belinda Hewitt, University of Queensland; Janeen Baxter, University of Queensland

“Is Fatherhood a Full-Time Job? - Qualitative Insights into Measuring Stay-at-Home Fatherhood” « Beth A. Latshaw,
University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

“Reconsidering ‘Reconsidering the Northwest Europe Family System’: A Comparative Analysis of Joint-Family Pat-
terns” * Steven Ruggles, University of Minnesota

PAA Affairs, Summer 2010 13



Poster Session 4
“Prenatal Care among Immigrants and Racial-Ethnic Minorities in a New Immigrant Destination: Exploring the Im-
pact of Legal Status”  Kim Korinek, University of Utah

“Exploring Unmet Need: Contraceptive Use Patterns Among Repeat Abortion Seekers in Addis Ababa Ethiopia” ¢
Ndola Prata, University of California, Berkeley; Martine Holston; Venture Strategies; Caitlin Gerdts, University of
California, Berkeley; Melkamu Yilma, Addis Ababa University

“Community Context and HIV Prevalence among Women and Men in Zimbabwe” ¢ Hene S. Speizer, University of
North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Paul R. Voss, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Anu Manchikanti, Univer-
sity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Jay Stewart, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill

2

“A Demographic Comparison of Mexican Elders in the U.S. and Mexican Elder Return Migrants.
versity of California, Berkeley

» Alma Vega, Uni-

“Neighborhood Toxic Emissions, Migration and Mobility” ¢ Scott T. Yabiku, Arizona State University; Seung Yong
Han, Arizona State University

Poster Session 5
“The Impact of Public Expenditure on Child Malnutrition in Peru: Are Exclusion Mechanisms at Work?” « Gissele
Gajate Garrido, University of California, Los Angeles

“Marital Dissolution and Women’s Risk of Health Insurance Loss” ¢ Bridget J. Lavelle, University of Michigan;
Pamela J. Smock, University of Michigan

“The Urban (Dis) Advantage: Slums, School and Children’s Work™ ¢ Valerie Lewis, Harvard University

“Early Childhood Paternal Absence and Later Childhood Behavior Problems: Evidence from the 1979 NLSY Mother
and Child Data” « Jamie L. Lynch, Ohio State University; Frank Mott, Ohio State University

“Pathways from Parental Education to Adult Trajectories of Depressive Symptoms” « Amelie Quesnel-Vallee, McGill
University; Miles G. Taylor, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill; Alison Park, McGill University

“The Racial Distribution of Adoptive Placements: What is the Role of Family Structure?” ¢ Elizabeth Raleigh, Uni-
versity of Pennsylvania

Poster Session 6
“Main Determinants of Socioeconomic Disparities in Children and Adolescents’ Malnutrition: Evidence from Latin
America” » Sandra Garcia, Universidad de los Andes; Olga Sarmiento, Universidad de los Andes

“Using Dried Blood Spots to Estimate the Prevalence of Elevated Glycosylated Hemoglobin and Undiagnosed Dia-
betes among Spanish Speakers in the Southwest” ¢ Steven A. Haas, Arizona State University

“Children’s Economic Well-Being in Married, Cohabitating, and Single-Parent Families” « Sheela Kennedy, Univer-
sity of Minnesota

“Educational Outcomes of Children Who Grew Up during the Transition to Market Economy in Vietnam” ¢ Nobuko
Mizoguchi, University of California, Berkeley

“Blurring Social Boundaries?: Experiences of Black-White Unions in Rio De Janeiro and Los Angeles” ¢ Chinyere
Osuji, University of California, Los Angeles
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Poster Session 7
“The Contribution of Neighborhood Social Disorganization to Sexually Transmitted Infection Biomarkers” ¢ Jodi
Ford, Ohio State University; Chris Browning, Ohio State University

“Interracial Dating and Endogamy among Mixed-Race Youth in the United States” ¢ Krystale Littlejohn, Stanford
University

“Orphan Status and School Enrollment in Rural Western Kenya” ¢ Bernard O. Onyango, Brown University

“Women’s Contribution to Household Food and Economic Security: A Study in Garhwal Himalayas™ ¢ Shiv Narayan
Sidh, Government Degree College; Sharmishtha Basu, Jawaharlal Nehru University

“Selection into Poverty, Selection into Death: A Multi-Stage Extension of Mortality Selection to Explain a Surpris-
ing Result about Mortality Deceleration and Acquired Disadvantage” * Elizabeth Wrigley-Field, University of Wis-
consin at Madison; Felix Elwert, University of Wisconsin at Madison

PAA poster judges

Kris Marsh Kara Joyner Jack Sandberg
Freya Sonenstein Joan Kahn Betsy Thorn
Sangeetha Madhavan Jim Raymo Joseph Price
Scott Yakibu Jonathan Vespa Rebecca Clark
Chris Bachrach Mindy Scott Vanessa Wight
Carla Shoff Julie Park Brittany McGill
Feinian Chen Karen Woodrow-Lafield William Fennie
OBITUARY

Daniel Hogan

Submitted by Marcia Castro

It is with great sadness that, in the name of the Brazilian Association of Population Studies (ABEP), I inform that
Daniel Hogan passed away on April 27. Daniel Hogan, a former president of ABEP, and a very active member of
TUSSP, gave an enormous contribution to increase the visibility of studies on population and environment. He will
be certainly missed by many, and always remembered by his kindness, incredible mentorship, and academic legacy.

Notes of support can be sent to: familiahogan@abep.org.br

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

PAA would like to welcome 305 new members since December 2009. Current membership now stands at 3,140.

CONTRIBUTORS
PAA THANKS YOU!

A complete list of contributors is posted on the PAA website, http://www.popassoc.org/DonorList, and printed in the
PAA Annual Meeting Final Program. Names listed in this issue of PAA Affairs include new donors and those indi-
viduals who have advanced to a new donor category January 20, 2010 through April 30, 2010. The categories are:
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The Lotka Society*

Patron $5,000 or more
Founder $1,000 - $4,999
Benefactor $ 500-8 999
Sponsor $ 250-$ 499
Friend $ 100-% 249
Supporter § 5-$§ 99

*PAA members who affirm their belief in population renewal with a legacy to the PAA through a bequest in their

will or other planned gift

The Lotka Society
Anonymous
Charles F. Westoff

Founder

Susan Enea Adamchak
Jane T. Bertrand
Alberto Palloni

Benefactor

Dennis A. Ahlburg
Adelamar N. Alcantara
Donald J. Bogue

Nancy A. Denton
Jennifer Beam Dowd
Martha Farnsworth Riche
Elizabeth Frankenberg
Dana A. Glei

Sponsor

Stan Becker

George F. Brown

Susan K. Brown

Sara R. Curran

Isaac W. Eberstein
Carolyn Tucker Halpern

Friend

Adansi A. Amankwaa
John R. Besl
Francesco C. Billari
David Cort

Aimee R. Dechter
Richard A. Easterlin
William H. Frey
Anastasia J. Gage
Kenneth H. Hill
Christine L. Himes

Edward J. Spar
Amy O. Tsui
James W. Vaupel

Mary Jo Hoeksema
Andrew W. Mason
James W. McNally
Barry M. Popkin
Morton Schapiro
Eleanor Copeland Weis
Christopher Winship

Nelson Lim
Nancy K. Luke
Mary G. Powers
John Strauss
Megan Sweeney
David Weir

Frederick W. Hollmann
Helen P. Koo

Tanya Koropeckyj-Cox
Ellen A. Kramarow
I-Fen Lin

William M. Mason
Kelly Musick

Robert D. Plotnick
James M. Raymo

Eric N. Reither
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THANK YOU! TO OUTGOING BOARD MEMBERS

PAA extends sincere appreciation to all outgoing 2009 Board of Directors and Committee members for their serv-

ice to the organization.

Officers and Board Members:
Ann K. Blanc

Greg J. Duncan

Paula England

Hans-Peter Kohler

Robert A. Moffitt

Susan E. Short

Committee Members:

Wendy Baldwin, Committee on PAA Memorial Service
Jere Behrman, Nominating Committee

Reynolds Farley, Committee on Publications

Frances K. Goldsheider, Nominating Committee
Howard R. Hogan, Committee on Population Statistics
Wendy Manning, Committee on PAA Awards

Barbara Mensch, Government and Public Affairs Committee
Stephen C. Lilley, Committee on Applied Demography
Elizabeth Thomson, Nominating Committee

Paul Voss, Committee on Population Statistics

Yu Xie, Committee on PAA Awards

2010 PAA Board Members

Seated, left to right: Jacqueline E. Darroch, John D. Iceland, David A. Lam, Sandra L. Hofferth, Robert D. Mare,

Kathleen Mullan Harris, Wendy D. Manning, Jennifer E. Glick, and Nancy A. Denton

Standing, left to right: Judith Ann Seltzer, Grace Kao, V. Jeffery Evans, Herbert L. Smith, Robert F. Schoeni, David

Weir, Jennifer Van Hook, and Shelly Lundberg
Not pictured: Ann E. Biddlecom
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PAA is a nonprofit, scientific, professional organi-
zation established “to promote the improvement,
advancement, and progress of the human race by
means of research into problems connected with
human population, in both its quantitative and qual-
itative aspects, and the dissemination and publica-
tion of the results of such research.” Members
receive the journal Demography, and PAA Affairs
online. An annual meeting is held in the spring.
Dues in 2010 are: Regular member, $112; Emeritus
member, $73; Organizational member $305; Joint
spouse members, $52; Student member, $45;
Low-income country resident and citizen, $37. To
join, contact: Population Association of America,
8630 Fenton Street, Suite 722, Silver Spring, MD
20910-3812, 301.565.6710.

PAA Affairs is the official newsletter of the Population
Association of America. Its purpose is to report to
PAA members news of the Association in particular
and of the profession in general. Brief news items of
interest to people working in the population field may
be sent to the Editor (see address at right), who re-
serve the right to select for inclusion among the items
received, and to edit items for publication. Deadlines
for submission of items for the quarterly issues are as
follows:

Spring: January 15
Summer: May 1

Fall: August 1
Winter: November 1

2010 President of PAA: Robert D. Mare

Future PAA Meetings

2011 March 31-April 2 Washington, DC;
Marriott Wardman Park

2012 May 3-5 San Francisco, California;
Hilton San Francisco

2013 April 11-13 New Orleans, Louisiana;
Sheraton New Orleans

2014 May 1-3 Boston, Massachusetts;
Boston Marriott Copley Place

2015 April 30-May 2 San Diego, California;
Hilton San Diego Bayfront

2016 March 29-April 3 Washington, DC;
Marriott Wardman Park

As stated in the Bylaws of the PAA Constitution, “Meet-
ings of the Association shall be held only at places
where there is written assurance that no member will be
denied full access to facilities of the meeting place.”

PAA Addresses

Administrative Office: (http.//www.popassoc.org)
Stephanie Dudley, Executive Director,
stephanie(@popassoc.org;

Lois Brown, Member Services Coordinator,
membersvc(@popassoc.org;

8630 Fenton Street, Suite 722, Silver Spring,

MD 20910-3812

Phone: 301.565.6710; Fax: 301.565.7850

Secretary-Treasurer:

Ann E. Biddlecom, United Nations Population Division
2 UN Plaza, Room DC2-1934

United Nations

New York, NY 10017

Phone: 212.963.3921; Fax: 212.963.2638

Email: biddlecom@un.org

Government and Public Affairs Office:
Mary Jo Hoeksema, Director of Government
and Public Affairs,
PAA/APC, 1875 Connecticut Avenue, NW, Suite 520
Washington, DC 20009
Phone: 202.939.5456; Fax: 202.328.3937,
Email: paaapc(@crosslink.net

Demography
Kenneth C. Land, Editor

Editorial Office of Demography

Duke Population Research Institute

268 Soc/Psy Building, Duke University
Durham, NC 27708-0088

Phone: 919.660.5635; Fax: 919.681.8429
Email: demographv@soc.duke.edu

PAA Affairs (www.popassoc.org)
Editor: Kiersten Johnson,
kiersten.johnson(@macrointernational.com

Related Publications:

Applied Demography

Kelvin Pollard, Population Reference Bureau, 1875
Connecticut Avenue NW, Suite 520, Washington,
DC 20009-5728

Phone: 202.939.5424; Fax: 202.328.3937

Email: kelvinp@prb.org
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